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LEXINGTON MODEL AIRPLANE CLUB

AMA Charter #318 Established in 1959

The  President’s Thoughts
By Mickey Breunig, President

I summer flying looks as though everything is going smoothly.  I see a lot of people getting out 

enjoying the field and flying quit a bit.  Most don’t realize everything what goes into making our field 
and club as enjoyable as they are.  On a monthly basis there are a lot of people that have to make 

an effort in order for us to have the facility that we have.  Most of the time it is the officers and a 

select few that keep everything going.  In the past month there have been a few people that have 

made an extra effort to help things be more enjoyable.

The picnic was a very enjoyable event.  Things went vey well because of the efforts of a few 

people.  Martin Weinstock organized everything.  He made sure we had plates to eat from, forks to 

eat with, and tables to eat at.  He even made sure we had cold drinks on a hot day.

Terry Booth is always in the background cooking and hardly ever gets recognized.  Rather than 

doing what he would rather do, flying one of his many models, Terry made sure we had some 

delicious pork loin as a main course at the picnic.  This takes most of the morning when he could be 
flying not to mention that he still has cleanup to do in the afternoon.

We all should feel a little bit safer at the field since Jeff Cummings made sure we had up to date fire 

extinguishers at the field.  He also found us an eyewash kit in case someone gets a chemical in 
there eyes.  This could happen to any one of us.  It’s nice to know someone is looking out for our 

safety.

Most of us are enjoying the fact that we can all see what is happening at the field on the cameras.  
It has taken a lot of effort to install and maintain the cameras at the field.  Dan Thompson has not 

only researched and purchased the cameras at the field but he has made many trips to the field to 

make sure they are functioning as they should.

I am sure all of these people enlist the help of others to get the job done.  I hope everyone 

appreciates the efforts that all of these people make and at some point take the time to thank them 

and everyone who has helped them make the club and the field a more enjoyable and safer place 

to fly.  They usually get no thanks for their efforts, even though it is well deserved.

Michael Breunig

mbreunig@windstream.net

mailto:mbreunig@windstream.net
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Treasurer’s Report                
By Blake McBrayer, Treasurer

Dues information and forms, click on this link ….. 

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html

107 Total Paid Members as of August 10, 2021 . 

http://www.lmacky.org/membership.html
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Meeting Minutes from July 10, 2021
by George Kissick

LMAC Meeting Minutes Date: 7/10/2021

Call to Order

Call to order the Lexington Model Airplane Club at 11:00 a.m. on 7/10/2021

I. Approval of minutes from last meeting

i) Motion to approve by Dan and Mickey

ii) Minutes were accepted and approved by the members present at the meeting

I. Treasurer Report

i) Motion to approve by Mickey and Martin

ii) Approved by the membership at large

II. Safety Report

III. None

a) None

IV. Senior Advisor Report

a) None

V. Training Report

a) No report

VI. Old Business 

a) Trainer banger scheduled for October 2, 2021 

i) Entry fee for all flyers will be used for prizes

ii) There will be two categories, novice and advanced 

b) Two additional cameras to be installed pointed toward the parking lot

i) Cost 138.00

ii) Motion to approve by Mickey and Bill

iii) Approved by the membership at large

VII. New Business

a) Portable eye wash station will investigated for purchase to add to the first aid supplies

b) On inspection of the fire extinguishers, it was determined that some need replacement

VIII. Meeting Adjourned

a) Meeting Mickey called for the meeting to close

b) Voted and approved by the members present

Time:  12:04 p.m.

Next  LMAC Club Meeting:
Saturday, August 14, 2021, at 11:00 AM

At LMAC Flying Field 4200 Hedger Lane, 

Lexington KY

Visitors are Welcome !!
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Blast from the Past
By David J. Price

This series of articles will present advertisements from

vintage modeling magazines. The intent is to illustrate

technological advances that have taken place in our hobby.

For some it will bring back memories, for newcomers it will

present a piece of history of radio control model aviation.

According to Testors web page

(https://www.testors.com/pages/about-

testors/our-history/):

The company started back in 1929, when

Nils F. Testor, a young Swedish

immigrant, purchased the assets of a

small Rockford company making an

adhesive product called “Karlson's

Klister.” Klister was an adhesive made for

mending women's stockings, and chiefly

used by local cobblers for making and

repairing shoes. As the glue became more

popular other applications were

developed. The young company

eventually fell on hard times. Axel

Karlson, the founder, sold his interest in

the firm and returned to Sweden. Nils

Testor recognized the need for this kind of

adhesive and stepped in and took over

what was soon to become the Testor

Chemical Company. Hobbyist model

cement and butyrate dope were

introduced to the public in 1936.

Here is an advertisement from the August 1942 issue of Model Airplane News

for Testors Model Airplane cement and Butyrate Dope. Testor Corporation is

still a large American manufacturer of model kits, tools, and accessories based

in Rockford, Illinois.

https://www.testors.com/pages/about-testors/our-history/
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LMAC Club Picnic

The Club Picnic was Great as usual with a lot of good food. It took place on July 24 and the

weather was nice. If you missed the picnic you should plan on coming to next years. There was 

a good selection of food and of course Terry cooking of the meats was great as usual. Thanks to 

Martin Weinstock for taking the led on this event. Thanks to all those that helped set up the

tables to give everyone a place to eat. There were about 70 people there and a whole lot of 

airplanes. The guys from Ohio came down with their big 3D airplanes. Thanks to everyone 

who attended and for bring all the great food to share with all that came. See ya next year. 
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Swap Meet  Change of Venue. 

Due to the Bingo Hall moving this year to a new location. Their new location is not 

suitable for us conduct our swap meet. So we are moving our annual swap meet to 

West Jessamine High School. The date is November 13, 2021. Please plan on 

attending and helping with the set up before and after the swap meet. There will be 

tables to set up for all the items that folks bring to sell. 

There have been two new cameras installed at LMAC. If you would like access to 
these cameras, send an email to Dan Thompson at wb4guk@aol.com.

In the subject line put "LMAC new cameras"

Also give me your full name and AMA number.

These cameras are for LMAC members only.

Dan Thompson

Additional Cameras added at the LMAC Flying 
Facility. 

mailto:wb4guk@aol.com
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President                   -Mickey Breunig mbreunig@windstream.net

Vice President          -Gary Hyde g_hyde@hotmail.com   

Secretary -George Kissick              gkissick@aol.com 

Treasurer -Blake McBrayer lmactreasurer@gmail.com

Safety Officer -Lester Ware                   lester.ware@gmail.com

Senior Advisor -Gayle Moore                  p51moore@yahoo.com

News Editor -John Royalty royaltyj1@twc.com

Training Coord. -Jeff Cummings jtcummings@bellsouth.net

2021 Club Officers

2021 Calendar of Events

Central Kentucky Float Fly  ( CKFF ) 

Charity Float Fly-in Event ………………………....  TBA

Brown Bag Float Fly-in Event  ……………………  TBA

Clark County R/C Barnstormers 

Harold Brown Memorial Fly In………...……….  June 12, 2021

Brown Bag Fall Fun Fly………………….….….   Sept. 25, 2021

Lexington Model Airplane Club (LMAC) 

Numb Thumb Fly……………………………….……........ Jan 1, 2021 Till Cold

LMAC Club Picnic…………………………………………..July 24, 2021

Kentucky Fall Classic Fly-in...........................................Sept. 16-19, 2021

Trainer Banger Flying Competition……………..…….  October 1, 2021

LMAC Swap Meet..........................................................November 13, 2021


